
Friends of Bealings School

Meeting Minutes

Friday 22nd April 2016
Venue: Bealings School, year 5/6 classroom
Time: 3:20pm

Present: Emma Barton (EB), Heather Chandler (HC), Deborah Lait (DL), Catherine Beresford, Helena Wynne, Jenifer Hammond, Jos Saunders, Claire Connick, Sam Simpson, Liz Mansfield, Bonie Ngowi, Graham Camplin and Kim Camplin.
Apologies: Cathy Lawson. All Bealings staff.
Confirmation of previous minutes: approved

1. Calendar 
Heather reported that there was only one outstanding purchase to chase for the calendars and a couple of outstanding sponsorships to follow up on. 

Sam Simpson is waiting on a decision from Duncan regarding the theme for the Autumn 2016 calendar. She has emphasised our wish to have this decision before the end of the Summer term so that parents and those organising the shoot can plan ahead and be prepared for September 2016. 
Action: Sam to follow up on theme from Duncan.

Action: Heather to chase outstanding sponsorships and calendar purchases.
2. Fundraising objectives
Survey

A wish list has been provided by Kelly McLoughlin based on suggestions made by children at the Meeting Assembly and those made by the Bealings Team. These suggestions for items will be included in a survey which will go out shortly to all families. The most popular ideas will then be fundraised for. Bealings children and their families will also be asked to put forward any fundraising ideas they may have, with the most popular ones forming the basis for fundraising by FOBS.
Meeting assembly feedback – children’s ideas:

· Camera drone

· Table tennis table

· Basketball hoop

· Statue

· Ipads

· Gola for playground

· Gymnastic equipment

         Bealings Team feedback – teacher’s ideas:

· Overhaul of KS2 activity area (resource shelves, inbuilt cooking resources)

· Replace old reception bike shed for studio to be used as both storage and outdoor workspace.

· Refurbishment of toilet/cloakroom area in reception.

· Musical instruments (percussion) and storage trolley.

Action: Emma to create and send out survey. Also email families to gain fundraising suggestions. 

Fundraising  ideas

Some suggestions made during the meeting included a children’s Movie Night and a Halloween party. Claire Connick felt that she would be happy to organise this. A possible date mooted was the 3rd November 2016
3. Bags2school

A big thank you to Diener Hibble for organising the last Bags2school collection. This all went smoothly and the collection lorry arrived promptly at 9am. £32 was raised which all agreed was a healthy figure for simply bagging up your old clothes. Deborah Lait also relayed that Diener had been contacted by Bags2Schools as a number of previous cheques sent to the school had been lost in the system and not cashed. This had resulted in a £192 back dated cheque being received by FOBS which was welcome news. It was felt that email reminders to parents needed to go out at regular intervals, with a final reminder going out 2 days before the collection date to maximise on numbers. Also help would be needed to make sure bags went home with children prior to the collection date.
4. Uniform

A huge thank you to Deborah Lait for organising the ordering and sale of the Bealings school uniform for the past 6 years.  Deborah will be leaving at the end of this academic year and as yet no one has come forward to take on this role. Although there were still conflicting messages regarding the availability of the Bealings school uniform both EB and HC confirmed that at two separate meetings with Duncan the uniform policy was as follows: that the wearing of school uniform was voluntary but that it would still be made available to buy either via FOBS or the school. EB had suggested to DB and Kelly that a uniform website be used as an alternative to ordering in bulk. This could be accessed online by parents and set up by FOBS with agreement from the school. 

Claire Connick suggested that Bealings School sports tops or jumpers could be included in the uniform available, particularly for years 5/6 who take part in various tournaments throughout the year.

5. AOB

Sam Simpson drew the group’s attention to a national protest initiated by parents of year 2 children regarding SATs (Standard Assessment Tests). This would be taking place on the 3rd of  May, whereby parents would proactively be boycotting year 2 SATs tests by taking their children out of school for a day of ‘fun learning’. For more information visit: http://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/entry/let-kids-be-kids-campaign-boycott-year-2-sats-test_uk_5718bcd9e4b0f9085c2cf7ae or
http://www.thelondoneconomic.com/news/secret-teacher-teaching-not-in-crisis-says-nicky-morgan-stop-sniggering-at-the-back/21/04/ or
https://www.facebook.com/parentssupportteachers/

